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December 28, 2022 
 
Town of Sutton Earth Removal Board 
Sutton Town Hall 
4 Uxbridge Road 
Sutton, MA 01590 
 
Re: Bedoian Sand and Gravel, LLC 
 Assessors Map 51 Parcel 60, 82 

2023 Earth Removal Permit Application 
 
Dear Board Members: 
 
On behalf of the Bedoian Sand & Gravel, Guerriere & Halnon, Inc. (G&H) respectfully requests a renewal to the 2022 Earth 
Removal Permit previously issued for the site.  The property is referenced as Assessors Map 51, Parcel 60. 
 
The 2022 Permit was issued for an Active Area of 12.5 acres and proposed a new reclamation area. The plan submitted with 
this 2023 application depicts the 2017 & 2021 reclaimed areas, a no work area and the 2023 active area which is comprised of 
the original 2015 active area as well as portions of the 2021 & 2022 active areas. There is still a significant amount of material 
to be removed in order to reach the proposed finished elevation of 375.0. Pyne Sand and Stone will again be managing the day 
to day operations of the site.  Access for the operation is through their earth removal operation in the Town of Douglas.  The 
trucks enter and exit the site through the entrance to Pyne Sand and Stone off Lackey Dam Road in Uxbridge.  The trucks travel 
through the Pyne Sand and Stone property and the Devries Corporation property over a gravel access road to the Bedoian site.  
No truck traffic enters or exits the site through the Town of Sutton. 
 
Enclosed please find copies of the following items required for the permit renewal: 

 Three copies of the 2023 Earth Removal Permit Application  
 Three copies of the Statement of Reclamation 
 Three copies of the Statement of Duration 
 Three copies of the Agreement with DeVries Corporation 
 Three copies of the MassDOT letter 
 Three copies of the 2023 Earth Removal Plan of Land dated 12/22/2022 
 Three copies of the Bond Continuation Certificate 
 1- $1,800 check for the application fee and bond renewal 

 
If you have any questions or comments, please call me at 508-473-6630. 
 
Sincerely, 
Guerriere & Halnon, Inc. 
 
 
 
 
 
John D. Federico 
Project Engineer 
 
Enclosures 


